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Last weekend, illegal Muslim migrant Muhammad Soliman drove
from Colorado Springs with his 16 Molotov cocktail bombs— into
Boulder, Colorado, to fire bomb Americans walking along Pearl
Street Mall. He injured 12 people that he lit on fire with his
homemade flame thrower.

“According to the criminal complaint, on June 1, 2025, at
approximately 2 p.m., Soliman threw two lit Molotov cocktails
at individuals participating in a gathering near the Boulder
Courthouse  of  members  of  “Run  for  Their  Lives,”  which
organizes  weekly  walks  to  call  attention  to  the  Israeli
hostages in Gaza. When he threw the Molotov cocktails, Soliman
yelled “Free Palestine!” The Molotov cocktails ignited in the
crowd of people, causing burn injuries to eight individuals.”
(Source: U.S. District Attorney’s Office, Boulder, CO)

For the record, Boulder, Colorado invites illegal aliens to
live, work and commit crimes in Boulder. I used to live in
Boulder that stands as a mini-California where laws don’t
count.  Criminals  hide  in  Boulder  with  immunity  from  the
police.  Their  schools  suffer  from  illegal  children
overwhelming the social services as to “free lunches”, free
schooling, free books, free ESL classes, and free medical
care. The “free” parts are citizens’ tax dollars.
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In fact, the mayors of Boulder and Denver support open borders
and Sanctuary City status. Our two U.S. senators support open
borders and Sanctuary Cities. At the same time, Governor Jared
Polis supports open borders and Sanctuary Cities. We’ve got
45,000 illegals in Denver. They cost us billions of dollars.
They trashed downtown Denver beyond recognition. But, as they
say, our mayors and governor invited them!

“The complaint also alleges that when Soliman was detained by
local  law  enforcement,  at  least  fourteen  unlit  Molotov
cocktails and a backpack weed sprayer, potentially containing
a flammable substance, were found nearby. A car registered to
Soliman, parked a block away, contained a red gas container,
red  material  consistent  with  rags  used  in  the  Molotov
cocktails,  and  paperwork  with  the  words,  “Israel,”
“Palestine,”  and  “USAID.”

When Soliman’s wife and kids were arrested immediately, and
were set to be deported back to Egypt—a Colorado Federal judge
stopped the deportation. The fact remains that the wife knew
her husband was going to firebomb Boulder’s residents. She was
complicit  in  his  plan.  Yet,  she’s  protected  from  being
deported. In other words, even if Soliman had killed two dozen
or four dozen people with a machine gun or C-4 bomb, the
leaders of Boulder would continue to maintain Boulder as a
Sanctuary City.

How crazy is it when two Jewish kids were gunned down in
Washington DC a few weeks ago because our leaders are allowing
open borders, rampant anti-semitism, and total disregard for
the law? It’s becoming endemic in our colleges, our Sanctuary
Cities, and throughout the country. Just kill Jews because
they are Jews—-is the standard by which Muslims operate.

“The complaint further alleges that, during an interview with
local and federal law enforcement, Soliman stated that he had
researched on YouTube how to make Molotov cocktails, purchased
the ingredients to do so, and constructed them. He traveled to



Boulder in his vehicle with the Molotov cocktails and threw
two of them at individuals participating in the gathering. He
stated that he wanted to kill all Zionist people and wished
they were all dead. He stated that he would do it (conduct an
attack) again. Throughout the interview, Soliman stated that
he hated the “Zionist group” and did this because he needed to
stop them from taking over “our land,” i.e., Palestine. He
stated that he had been planning the attack for a year.”

You cannot help but wonder when will mayors and governors get
the  message  or  connect  the  dots  that  we  don’t  want  to
incorporate  Muslim  terrorists  into  mainstream  America?  Do
their own kids or wives or husbands have to suffer death from
a terrorist attack before we stop accepting Islamic followers
into  America?  Do  we  need  another  9/11  or  dozens  of
mini-9/11’s?

To show you what’s coming to America, in Vienna, Muslims are
now more than 50 percent of school children. Teachers are
quitting in large numbers because student attacks on female
teachers, violence against authorities, and verbal abuse.

RMX News reported, “Teachers are quitting schools in Vienna in
droves, with up to 20 teachers quitting per day due to the
extremely  stressful  environments  featuring  mostly  migrant
Muslim children, many of whom do not speak German or very
little German.

“According to a study by the Austrian Statistical Office,
around 70 percent of school-age children in Vienna do not
speak German in their everyday life. Now, the rise of mass
immigration  has  created  growing  problems  in  the  Austrian
school system, with the Vienna school system threatening to
collapse.

“Austrian  politicians  were  more  or  less  backing  German
Chancellor  Angela  Merkel’s  idealistic  approach  to  mass
immigration from Muslim countries during the first big wave of



migration in 2015. Now, Austrian schools are no longer able to
cope with the problem they have been entrusted with because
integration is still not a compulsory subject for immigrants.”

As  you  know  from  earlier  commentaries,  Detroit,  Michigan
stands as an Islamic Caliphate in our country with 300,000 of
them practicing de facto Sharia Law. Another 125,000 Muslim
Somalias in Minneapolis, Minnesota also practice Sharia Law.
Same with New York City!

When the Hamas slaughter occurred October 7, 2023, the Muzzies
in Detroit chanted on social media, “Death to America.” In
other words, they are 300,000 strong—terrorists imported into
our  own  country.  Europe  is  already  being  displaced  by  55
million Muslims, 10,000 mosques and incredible tension that
will eventually morph into civil war. You know it’s coming as
surely as the dawn. And, it’s going to be a bloody conflict.
You  cannot  mix  a  6th  century  barbaric  religion  into  21st
century first world societies.

Muslims are already creating a 400-acre “Islamic City” near
Dallas, Texas. It’s ALL Muslim, walled, and a territorial
marker. We’re just sitting around thinking they will “play
nice.”  With  Islam,  there  IS  NO  INTEGRATION  into  Western
Society.

So why are we following in Europe’s footsteps? Islam is a 6th
century  savage  religion  that  honor  kills  20,000  women
annually, all of its women suffer female genital mutilation,
and a woman is 1/2 the value of a man. We’re talking about a
religion that is GROSSLY incompatible with Western Culture—yet
we keep inviting it into America to kill our own culture, free
speech, women’s rights, children’s rights and animal rights.

Why are those scoundrels in Washington DC unable to “see” the
obvious? Is it the same reason they didn’t want to “see” Joe
Biden’s Alzheimer’s Disease for the past four years? Is the
main stream press in on the same stupidity with Islam as they



were with Joe Biden’s dementia?’

This quote cannot be repeated enough: “Islam is not in America
to be equal to any other faith, but to become dominant. The
Quran should be the highest authority in America, and Islam
the only religion on Earth,” Omar Ahmad, Director of Council
on American Islamic Religion.

Finally, in the Quran, “Convert or kill all non-believers.”

Whether it’s another BIG 9/11, or hundreds of mini-9/11/s like
Muhammed Soliman in Boulder last weekend, if you’re a non-
believer, you’re in their gunsights.

The ultimate question: Why are we doing this to ourselves?
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